
For the March 15, 2021 COVID-19 positive test report, we have one new Nursing Facility Staff 

member test positive for COVID-19 and we have not had three or more residents or staff with 

new onset of respiratory symptoms occurring within 72 hours of each other.  Through contact 

tracing and a risk assessment for this Nursing Facility Staff member it was determined that the 

they did not have any prolonged close contact with any residents during their potential 

infectious period. 

 

Therefore, cumulatively to date since March 2020 we have a total of:  

Classification of person:  Nursing  
Facility  
Staff  

Personal  
Care Home  
Staff  

Healthcare 
partners  

Nursing  
Facility  
Residents  

Personal  
Care  
Home  
Residents  

Number that tested 
positive for COVID-19:  

65 16  3  51 29  

  

We continue to take the necessary infection prevention and control measures to limit potential 

exposures which includes, but is not limited to, contact tracing, testing the residents and staff, 

creating cohorting zones and wearing appropriate Personal Protective Equipment as per the 

Pennsylvania Department of Health and Centers for Medicare and Medicaid Services (CMS) 

guidance.  

 

Per current CMS recommendations we will have to stop in door visits until at least one round of 

facility-wide testing is completed.  Consistent with CMS rules, all staff and residents that tested 

negative will be retested every 3 days to 7 days until testing identifies no new cases of 

COVID-19 infection among staff or residents for a period of at least 14 days since the most 

recent positive result. 

 

Per CMS guidance visitation can resume based on the following criteria: 

• If the first round of outbreak testing reveals no additional COVID-19 cases in other 

areas (e.g., units or villas) of the facility, then visitation can resume for residents in 

areas/units with no COVID-19 cases. However, the facility should suspend visitation on 

the affected unit until the facility meets the criteria to discontinue outbreak testing. For 

example, if the first round of outbreak testing reveals two more COVID-19 cases in the 

same unit as the original case, but not in other units, visitation can resume for residents 

in areas/units with no COVID-19 cases. 

• If the first round of outbreak testing reveals one or more additional COVID-19 cases in 

other areas/units/villas of the facility (e.g., new cases in two or more units), then facilities 

should suspend visitation for all residents (vaccinated and unvaccinated), until the 

facility meets the criteria to discontinue outbreak testing. 

 


